
 

COMHAIRLE CATHRACH CHORCAÍ 
CORK CITY COUNCIL 
Part 8 –Planning Notice 

Wilton Corridor Project: Phase 1 Dennehy’s Cross to Wilton Gardens 
(From the junction of Wilton Road/Model Farm Road/Magazine Road Junction to Wilton 

Gardens/Wilton Road Junction) located in the southwest of Cork City. 
 

Cork City Council plan to widen and enhance a section of Wilton Road between and including the 
Dennehy’s Cross Junction (Wilton Road/Model Farm Road/Magazine Road) and the Wilton Gardens 
Junction (Wilton Road/Wilton Gardens)  

The objective of the project is to deliver enhanced, safe and appropriate transportation infrastructure aimed 
at providing sufficient capacity to meet current and future travel demand in the area with particular focus on 
facilities for sustainable modes of transportation.  

The project is the first in a series of projects aimed at improving the transport network between Wilton and 
Cork City Centre  

To achieve these aims it will be necessary to make the following modifications to the road layout:- 

 Dennehy’s Cross will be realigned, renewed, widened and additional cycle lanes and bus lane will be 
introduced. To achieve these aims it will be necessary to acquire additional land.  

 All bus stops within the extent of the works area will be upgraded and real time passenger 
information displays installed 

 New Footpaths will be provided and existing footpaths will be realigned repaved and widened  
 Carriageways will repaved and relined. 
 The junction of Wilton Gardens/Wilton Road will be upgraded to a signalised junction with 

pedestrian crossings provided. 
 Right turning of vehicles from Wilton Road onto Magazine Road will be prohibited. 
 Public Lighting will be upgraded 
 Traffic signals will be renewed  
 Hard & Soft landscaping will be provided 
 Utility Services such as water mains, drains, ducting etc will be renewed   

 

Particulars of the proposals will be available for inspection at:- Reception Desk, City Hall, Anglesea 
St, Cork from 15th March until 30th April 2019, between the hours of 9:00am and 4.00pm, Monday to 
Friday. 
Alternatively, you can view the relevant documents by visiting www.consult.corkcity.ie 
  
Submissions and observations dealing with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area in 
which the proposed development is situated, may be made in writing to the Roads Design & Construction 
Division, Room 331, City Hall, Cork. The submission must be made on or before 4.00pm on 15th May 
2019. It should be in an envelope, clearly marked ‘Wilton Corridor Project: Dennehy’s Cross.’  

Ann Doherty        Date 15th March 2019 

Chief Executive  

Cork City Council 

http://www.consult.corkcity.ie/
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